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CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS  JULY 26, 2010 
C14H-2009-0010 GREENWOOD AND NINA WOOTEN HOUSE 1405 WOOLDRIDGE DRIVE 

PROPOSAL 

Remove the existing concrete and asphalt driveway and replace it with stone pavers. 

PROJECT SPECIFICATIONS 

The applicant proposes to replace the current asphalt drive and concrete apron with stone 
pavers in the “Venetian stone” pattern  The color will be antique Savannah as shown in the 
attached exhibit.  The house was built in 1953. 

STANDARDS FOR REVIEW 

The Commission’s Standards for Review of applications for Certificates of Appropriateness 
include: 
 
 Do not destroy the distinguishing original qualities or character of a building, 

structure, or site and its environment.  Avoid the removal or alteration of any 
historic material or distinctive architectural features. 

 
 Recognize all buildings, structures, and sites as products of their own time.  Do not 

construct alterations which have no historical basis and which seek to create an 
earlier appearance. 

 
COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 

The applicant attempted to meet with the Committee but was given the wrong location by 
the building security guard so the Committee has not reviewed this proposal. 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Approve the certificate of appropriateness with the recommendation that the applicant 
consider a more brick-like pattern for the driveway to be more complementary to the front 
walk.  While asphalt or concrete is probably a more appropriate material give the 1950s 
construction date of the house, the applicants have cited repeated material failure as the 
reason for the replacement with stone pavers.  The stone pavers are appropriate to the style 
of the house, but the applicant should consider pavers in a more brick-like pattern for the 
driveway rather than the random pattern proposed. 
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Existing asphalt driveway with the concrete apron. 

 

 

Existing front walk 
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